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To the Mayor and Lompoc City Council:
      
      To quote a song by Joni Mitchell:  "Don't it always seem to go that you don't
know what you got 'til it's gone.  They paved paradise and put up a parking lot."
(from Big Yellow Taxi, 1970).

       Unfortunately, I will not be able to attend the hearing on May 21. 
However, through this letter, I am voicing my protest to placing the
discontinuance of Ken Adam Park (KAP) on the ballot this November or anytime
in the near future.
       Parks are essential to a healthy community and, although KAP may not be
heavily used, it is beautiful open space with mature oak trees, picnic tables and
a recreation area.  The description of the City website states:  Ken Adam Park is
a 42-acre park located in northern Lompoc and lies off of Highway 1 adjacent
to the Lompoc campus of Allan Hancock College. This beautiful park lies at the
heart of the Lompoc Valley between Vandenberg Village, Mission Hills, and the
City of Lompoc. This park, which re-opened to the public in 2000, is going
through a renovation process and features a large group picnic area, a
children's playground, individual picnic areas, horseshoes, volleyball, and
restroom facilities. It is a perfect setting for a family or company picnic!

     A key consideration which can be gleaned this description (which may be a
bit out of date) is the location.  Only City residents will be allowed to vote on
this ballot measure.   However, the location of the park provides much needed
open space for Lompoc's neighboring communities as well as City residents.  
     Although this ballot measure proposal isn't specifically about the Pale Blue
Dot Ventures (PBD) project, that entity has said repeatedly at its presentations
that it plans to keep part of Ken Adam Park as a park.  So, why then is the City
proposing to discontinue the designation.  PBD will then have no reason to



maintain any of the now park as a park. 
     Furthermore, the only rush to put this matter on the ballot appears to come
from PBD Ventures, a commercial enterprise, which has been negotiating with
the City since 2019.  There will be far more important issues on the November
ballot including, at least at the time of my writing this letter, a school bond
measure to repair and maintain our aging schools. If PBD Ventures is really
about education, why would they want to place a potentially conflicting
measure on the same ballot? 
       Finally, the Council often speaks of transparency.  The published notice of
the May 21 Protest Hearing (see attached) was a sham.  It made me think that
the Council really doesn't want public participation.  The font size was
miniscule, and the published version was blurry.

Respectfully, 
       Janice Keller
       Former Lompoc Councilmember and Planning Commissioner
       1604 W. Lemon Pl., Lompoc, CA  93436
        (805) 291-9777








